**FAM 499 Internship Opportunities-Last updated 07/29/2021**

**Instructor – Pam McFarland –** [**pamuel2@uky.edu**](mailto:pamuel2@uky.edu)

**NOTE:** This listing is updated at the end of each semester with new internship sites added and current sites updated. The internships listed below are sites where previous Family Sciences students have interned. The names of “contacts” will have changed over time and perhaps the name of the agency will as well. Therefore, if that person is no longer at the internship site or the site name has been changed, please notify the instructor for an update to this listing. **This is NOT a listing of REQUIRED placements, only ones where previous students have interned.** You are free to find your own placement and have it approved by the instructor.

**Table of Contents:**

**Business, Consumer and Family Resource Services 2-3**

**Community Based Social Services 4-12**

**Cooperative Extension 13-14**

**Early Childhood Education 15-16**

**Education 17-21**

**Extended School Programs and School Family/ Youth Services 22-25**

**Faith-Based Organizations 26-27**

**Family Intervention Services 28-31**

**Government and Public Policy 32-34**

**Healthcare and Family Wellness 35-39**

**International Education and Development 40**

**Research 41**

**Business, Consumer and Family Resource Services**

**Aramark Higher Education**

**Note: Applications (when available) are through UK jobs** [**http://www.uky.edu/hr/employment**](http://www.uky.edu/hr/employment)

**Note: This is a paid internship.**

This internship provides the student with a background in management and allows them to gain experience in the field of working with employees. Intern responsibilities include entering and maintaining employee information into HCMS computer software program, running background checks on current and potential employees, and presenting orientations for workers, among various other tasks.

**Position:** Human Resources Manager Intern

**Website:** <http://www.aramark.com/students>

**Contact:** Laura Armenteros: Human Resources Manager

**Bluegrass Care Navigators HR**

The intern was responsible for filing, entering, and working with verified information within the HR department at Bluegrass Care. This internship allows the intern to learn entry level HR skills and fosters growth in a professional setting.

**Website:** <https://www.bgcarenav.org/>

**Address:** 2312 Alexandria Drive, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-276-5344

**Contact:** Danita Ross: HR Department

**Email:** [dross@bgcarenav.org](mailto:dross@bgcarenav.org)

**Community Ventures Corporation (CVC)**

CVC's central mission is to provide individuals and families with the skills, income, and assets they need to achieve financial independence. CVC helps people increase income and build assets with three main strategies: small business ownership, home ownership, and job creation through business expansion. Community Ventures Corporation (CVC) is a community-based, non-profit organization that exists to improve the quality of life for urban and rural residents throughout Kentucky.

**Website:** <http://www.cvcky.org/>

**Address:** 1450 North Broadway, Lexington, KY 40505

**Phone:** 859-231-0054

**Contact:** Lew Whalen, Director of Homeownership Counseling and Education

**Email:** [lwhalen@cvky.org](mailto:lwhalen@cvky.org)

**Family Financial Partners, Inc.**

Family Financial Partners was founded in Lexington, KY with the objective of providing full-service financial planning solutions to multi-generational families.

**Website:** <http://familyfinancialpartners.com/about-us>

**Address:** 1792 Alysheba Way, Suite 201 Lexington, KY 40509

**Phone:** 859-219-1006

**Contact:** David Smyth

**K-FUND**

The K-FUNND provides the intern with the opportunity to work hand in hand with donors of the athletics program for the University of Kentucky athletics department. This internship was found by a UK athlete and might serve only this population. \*may only be accessible to athletes.

**Website:** <http://www.kfundonline.com/>

**Address:** Joe Craft Center

**Phone:** 859-257-6300

**Contact:** Elizabeth Briggs

**University of Kentucky Financial Wellness/Money Cats**

Provide financial wellness and education to the students at UK.

Apply through <https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSds7elgLEEGXsI0b2G3panOt1D3R-80jmwfz1LU5jvtR9Nn3g/viewform?embedded=true>to become a Peer Coach. To be considered for the fall semester, applications open in April; to be considered for the spring semester, applications open in November.

**Website:** <http://www.uky.edu/financialwellness/>

**Address:** 331 Patterson Hall, 335 S. Martin Luther King Blvd

**Phone:** 859- 218- 6741

**Contact:** Tiffany Jackson, Financial Wellness Director; Andy Espelag, Program Coordinator

**Email**: [tjackson11@uky.edu](mailto:tjackson11@uky.edu) or [Andrew.Espelage@uky.edu](mailto:Andrew.Espelage@uky.edu)

**University of Kentucky Human Resources**

**Website:** <http://www.uky.edu/hr/>

**Address:** 115 Scovell Hall, University of Kentucky, Lexington, KY 30405

**Phone:** 859-257-9555

Student will rotate between various departments in order to gain knowledge and learn basic functions of each area. This internship is great for students interested in working in Human Resources looking to get experience in all fields of HR.

**Community Based Social Services**

**Active Day of Lexington**

Active Day is an adult day care center that provides support and care to the aging persons in and around Lexington.

**Address:** 191 W Lowry Lane, Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 859-278-2053

**Contact:** Rebecca Crump, Director

**All God’s Children**

All God’s Children provides care and support to young mothers and their children and families.  Through a Christ-centered ministry, this non-profit organization offers a safe, temporary shelter as well as programs addressing physical, emotional, education and spiritual needs.

Website: <http://www.kyallgodschildren.org/>  
**Address:** 122 Danville Loop 1 Rd., Nicholasville, KY 40356

**Phone:** 859-881-5010

**Email:** [info@kyagc.org](mailto:info@kyagc.org)

**Arc of the Bluegrass**

This organization provides a community living experience for people who are mentally handicapped and form a family like atmosphere for these individuals. The Arc believes that individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities are contributing members of schools, workplaces, churches, synagogues, neighborhoods, and their communities. The Arc values services and supports that enhance the quality of lift through interdependence, friendship, choice, and respect for individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities.

**Website:** <http://arcofky.org/>

**Address:** 898 Georgetown Street, Lexington, KY 40511

**Phone:** 859-233-1483

Assurance Pregnancy Help Center

This nonprofit organization counsels males and females who are in pregnancy crisis. Assurance is a non-profit, state-licensed special health clinic providing free medical services on all options regarding unplanned pregnancy. The Male Client Advocate at Assurance talks to male clients about the effects of unplanned pregnancies as well. Other duties at this site are assigned by the supervisorregarding agency activities.

**Website:** <http://www.assurancecare.org/>

**Address:** 1517 Nicholasville Rd, Doctors Park, Suite 403, Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 859-278-8469

**Contact:** Keturah Johnson: Director of Client Services

**Baby Moon**

Baby Moon is a community of supporting mothers and families who encourage healthy lifestyle choices, education and sharing information.

**Website:** [www.babymoonlex.com](http://www.babymoonlex.com)

**Address:** 2891 Richmond Road, Suites 103 & 203, Lexington, KY 40509

**Phone:** 859-550-3395

**Contact:** Anne Rust

**Email:** [hello@babymoonlex.com](mailto:hello@babymoonlex.com)

**Benchmark Family Services**

Benchmark Family Services strives to provide youth in foster care with therapeutic foster parents who are trained as professional, therapeutic caregivers.

**Website:** <http://benchmarkfamilyservices.org/>

**Address:** 160 Burt Road, Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 859-260-1412

**Contact:** Elaine Taylor

**Big Brothers/Big Sisters of the Bluegrass**

The mission of Big Brothers Big Sisters is to provide children facing adversity with strong and enduring, professionally supported one-to-one relationships. Interns must be interested in changing and impacting a child’s life and serve as a role model for child.

**Website:** [www.bbbs-bluegrass.org/](http://www.bbbs-bluegrass.org/)

**Address:** 436 Georgetown Street, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-231-8181

**Contact:** Natalie Thompson: Program Director

**Birthright of Lexington**

The birthright of Lexington is committed to offering free, non-moralistic, non-judgmental help to women facing unplanned pregnancies.

**Website:** [www.birthright.org](http://www.birthright.org)

**Address:** 2134 Nicholasville Rd., Suite 6, Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 859-277-2635

**Contact:** Ary Baez

**Buffalo Trace Area Development District**

The duties of the intern include traveling to help with programs that assist elderly grandparents who are raising their grandchildren.

**Website:** <http://btadd.com/?page_id=417>

**Address:** 201 Government St. Suite 300, Maysville, KY 41056

**Phone:** 606-564-6894

**Contact:** Caroline Ullery

**Email:** [cullery@btadd.com](mailto:cullery@btadd.com)

**Campus Kitchen**

The Campus Kitchen at the University of Kentucky (CKUK) is an on-campus student service organization that was established in April, 2014 with faculty support from the Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition. CKUK is an affiliate of the national The Campus Kitchens Project (CKP), which provides a sustainable approach to reducing food waste on college campuses while also providing healthy meals to those struggling with hunger. \*Also take volunteers.

**Website:** <https://dhn-hes.ca.uky.edu/CKUK>

**Address:** 222 Funkhouser Building

**Phone:** (859) 218-4912

**Contact:** Kendra Oo, Director of Community Outreach Dietetics & Human Nutrition

**Email:** [kendracan@uky.edu](mailto:kendracan@uky.edu)

**The Catholic Action Center**

The mission of the center is to “fill in the gap” of services for our brothers and sisters in need that lack government funding by providing an opportunity for people of faith to connect with and serve the marginalized of our community. Other services include God’s Net, St. Anne’s House, Divine Providence House, God’s Garden & God’s worms (raising one’s own food program), and God’s Garments.

**Website:** [www.catholicactioncenter.net](http://www.catholicactioncenter.net)

**Address:** 1055 Industry Road – Lexington, KY. 40508

**Phone:** 859- 514-7210

**Contact:** Ginny Ramsey

**Email:** [caclex2000@gmail.com](mailto:caclex2000@gmail.com)

**Common Good**

Common Good is an after school program available for students in kindergarten all the way through high school in the North Lexington area. The program provides students with a mentor to aid in providing support and foster resilience.

**Website:** <http://commongoodlex.org/>

**Address:** 1015 N. Limestone Street, Lexington, KY 40505

**Phone:** 859-333-5336

**Contact:** Laura Gallaher

**Community Action Council (CAC)**

CAC is a national organization representing the interests of the more than 1,000 community action agencies across the country that fights poverty on the local level. If the challenges faced by low income people are addressed and they have the same opportunities enjoyed by the majority of the community, then the quality of life for the entire community is improved.

**Website:** <http://www.commaction.org>

**Address:** 710 W. High Street, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-233-4600 (or contact Rhonda Williams at 859-273-6395)

**Contact:** Rhonda Williams: Center Manager, South Lexington Center

The Family Care Center

Since October 1989, the Family Care Center has helped families become self-sufficient by providing an array of onsite services. Funds from our local, state, and federal governments, private grants and donations make these services possible: education, child care, health clinic, Home network/HANDS Project, case management, The New Leaf Program, VISTA.

**Website:** <http://www.lexingtonky.gov/index.aspx?page=316>

**Address:** 1135 Harry Sykes Way, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-288-4040; 859-299-4088

**Director:** Karen Haley: Director

**Girl Scouts of Kentucky’s Wilderness Road – (PAID INTERNSHIP FALL 2018)**

Intern tasks would include, but not limited to, provide assistance in organizing and recruiting new Girl Scout Troops as well as assisting existing troops in their re-registration for the new membership year. Attend school open houses/community fairs to recruit girls and adults; prepare materials and travel to assigned schools to conduct classroom and/or lunchroom girl recruitments.

**Website:** [www.gskentucky.org](http://www.gskentucky.org/)

**Address:** 2277 Executive Drive, Lexington KY 40505

**Phone:** 1-800-475-2621

**Contact:** Sara Lewis, Community Recruitment Coordinator

**Email:** [slewis@gswrc.org](mailto:slewis@gswrc.org)

**God’s Pantry**

The mission of God’s Pantry Food Bank is to reduce hunger in Kentucky through community cooperation making the best possible use of all available resources.

**Website:** <http://www.godspantry.org/>

**Address:** 1685 Jaggie Fox Way, Lexington, Kentucky 40511

**Phone:** 859-288-5319

**Contact:** Mary Alice Daniels [mary@godspantry.org](mailto:mary@godspantry.org)

**Good Samaritan/UK HealthCare Psychiatry**

Samaritan Hospital Behavioral Health provides a full range of clinical services for children and adults. The department’s multidisciplinary faculty is active in a variety of clinical and research interests in biological psychiatry, pharmacotherapy, and behavior therapy including cognitive therapy. The department’s facilities include an inpatient unit housed at UK Good Samaritan Hospital and an outpatient clinic located at Blazer Parkway.

**Website:** <http://ukhealthcare.uky.edu/psychiatry/>

**Address:** UK Good Samaritan Hospital 310 S. Limestone, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** **859-226-7000**

**Supervisor: Barb Delmonico, LCSW**

**Hartland Hills Retirement Home**

This site is an independent retirement location for residents ages 75 and up. At Harland Hills Retirement Home there are approximately 2-4 events per day for the residents and various duties of the intern.

**Website:** <http://www.holidaytouch.com/Our-Communities/hartland-hills.aspx?gclid=CNKxrcmn3r4CFZSMMgodr10ASw>

**Address:** 1005Tanbark Dr. Lexington, KY. 40515

**Phone:** 859-295-3757

**Contact:** Robert Calzone

**Kentucky Partnership for Families and Children**

Their mission is to create a partnership between families and professionals who serve the children.

**Website:** <https://kypartnership.org/>

**Address:** 207 Holmes Street, 1st Floor, Frankfort, KY 40601

**Phone:** 502-875-1320

**Contact:** Kate Tilton

**KVC Kentucky**

KVS is a non-profit organization providing health service, foster care, and other family related services in and around Kentucky. The intern at this site observes the site coordinator during clinical situations, aids in therapeutic social groups for children, and learns about treatment plans.

**Website:** <http://www.kvc.org/kentucky>

**Address:** 900 Beasley St., Ste. 120, Lexington, Kentucky 40509

**Phone:** 859-254-1035

**Contact:** Megan Moore

**Lexington Habitat for Humanity**

Lexington Habitat for Humanity is a nonprofit Christian ministry which through partnerships with individuals, local companies, civic organizations and government, builds safe, decent, affordable housing and provides homeownership opportunities to low-income families. LHFH began in 1986 and builds 15 - 20 homes in Fayette County each year.

**Website:** <http://www.lexhabitat.org/>

**Address:** 700 East Loudon Avenue, Lexington, Kentucky 40505  
**Phone:** 859-252-2224

**Contact:** Clint Morris (HR Manager)

**Lord’s Legacy Life Ministry**

LLM is regulated and certified to provide services for individuals with intellectual and developmentally disabilities under 907 KAR 1:145 Supports for Community Living Waiver in the Commonwealth of Kentucky.

**Website:** <http://www.lordslegacyministries.org/>

**Address:** 251 East Brannon Road**;** Nicholasville, KY 40356

**Phone:** 859-245-2233

**Contact:** Jeanene Mader: President; Kelsey Cheek: Administrative Assistant; Megann Mader Lilley, Public Relations Director

**Lexington Parks & Recreation**

To provide high quality park land, facilities, open space and to efficiently facilitate programs, events and services, promote wellness and quality of life for all.

**Website:** <http://www.lexingtonky.gov/index.aspx?page=198>

**Address:** Go to website to determine what it is you want to do. Student must pick a focus before contacting the proper supervisor.

**Lexington Police Activities League**

The activities league provides several different programs for youth that allows them to connect with a mentor and have a safe place to learn and play.

**Website:** <http://www.lexingtonpal.com/>

**Address:** 1625 Russell Cave Road, Lexington, KY 40505

**Phone:** 859-299-8559

**Contact:**

**Mayfair Village**

The intern at this site aids the retirement community in the performance of daily and routine tasks. These tasks revolved around event planning and activity coordination. This is a very interpersonal internship site where the intern is working directly with the clients.

**Website:** <http://www.mayfairvillagelexington.com/our-community>

**Address:** 3310 Tates Creek Road, Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-266-2129

**Contact:** Jessica Sweeny

**The Nest-Center for Family and Children**

The Nest ­­- Center for Women, Children, and Families was formed in 1977. Originally operating as two organizations, the Lexington Child Abuse Council and the Center of Women of Central Kentucky, these organizations joined forces to become The Nest. The organization streamlined the work of both entities into one that could provide high quality, comprehensive services to women, children and families in crisis, while working to prevent child abuse and neglect. The center has continually offered resources for families to develop the skills and education needed for a healthier lifestyle and self-sufficiency.

**Website:** <http://thenestlexington.org/staff/>

**Address:** 530 N. Limestone Street, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-259-1974

**Contacts:** Jenny Norman: Child Care Director; Katie Mooney, LCSW: Director of Clinical Services; Katherine Beard, LPCA: Counselor; Rachel Madden, CSW: Crisis Care

**Nightlight Christian Adoptions**

A Helping Hand Adoption Agency is a non-profit licensed child-placing agency with the Cabinet for Health Services of the Commonwealth of Kentucky and Hague accredited entity with the US Department of State. We are also members of the National Council for Adoption and the National Christian Adoption Fellowship.

**Website:** <http://ahelpinghandadoption.org/>

**Address:** 767 Lane Allen Road, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-263-9964

**Contact:** Alicia Olsen, [alicia@nightlight.org](mailto:alicia@nightlight.org), Kentucky Home Study Coordinator & Inquiry Specialist; Stephanie (Bleuel) Muth; Emily Huebscher, [Emily.h@nightlight.org](mailto:Emily.h@nightlight.org)

**One Parent Scholar House (formerly the Virginia Place)**

One Parent Scholar House (formerly Virginia Place) is a self-sufficiency program for single parents who are full-time students in a post-secondary educational institution. “The primary purpose of the program is to help parents and their young children develop the educational and family life skills needed to achieve self-sufficiency.” Underprivileged, single parents and their dependent children are the focus of the program.

**Website:** <http://oneparentscholarhouse.org/>

**Address:** 1156 Horseman’s Lane, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-252-4828

**Contact:** Mira Stojic, [mstojic@oneparentscholarhouse.org](mailto:mstojic@oneparentscholarhouse.org), Program Assistant; Mirsada Simic: Executive Director

**The Plantory**

The Plantory houses many non-profit organizations and is a contact and donation center located in Lexington. The intern duties include various office tasks, depending on area of study.

**Website:** <http://www.plantory.org/>

**Address:** 501 West Sixth Street, Suite 250, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-255-6999

**Contact:** Angela Baldridge, Shannon Baker, Daniel Baker

**S.A.F.Y. (Special Alternatives for Families and Youth)**

At SAFY of Kentucky, we strive to foster an environment that positively impacts the lives of the children and families we serve, whether they are with us for an hour or a lifetime.

**Website:** <http://www.safy.org/>

**Address:** 3150 Custer Dr. Lexington, KY 40517-This facility is an adoption agency.

**Phone:** 859-971-2585

**Contact:** go through HR (online)

**Salvation Army Boys and Girls Club**

The Club is open to children grades K - 12th and our programs are designed specifically for each age group. We offer hope and opportunity while providing a safe place to learn and grow through life-enhancing programs and character development experiences. Young people are engaged in activities with adults, peers and family members that enable them to develop self-esteem and to reach their full potential.

**Website:** <http://www.salvationarmylex.org/>

**Address:** 736 W Main St, Lexington, KY 40508  
**Phone:** 859-258-2852

**Contact:** Aaron Raymond (Director)

**Step-By-Step Ministries of Lexington**

Step By Step provides compassionate assistance to underprivileged teen mothers ages 14-24 and their children by offering them a safe, loving atmosphere where they can heal, learn, and grow. We offer workshops, retreats, and support groups on topics such as parenting, life skills, budgeting, education, Christian faith, sexual purity and more.

**Website:** <http://www.sbslex.org/>

**Address:** 465 East High Street #109, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-258-7837

**Contact:** Alicia Sims: Program Director

**United Way of the Bluegrass**

United Way advances the common good by creating opportunities for a better life for all. Our focus is on education, income and health because these are the building blocks for a good quality of life.

**Website:** <http://www.uwbg.org/>

**Address:** 100 Midland Avenue, Suite 300, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-233-4460 (leave a message)

**Veterans Park – Patriot Place**

Veterans Park is an elementary school in South Lexington with an aftercare program for K-5th graders.

**Website:** <http://www.veterans.fcps.net/>

**Address:** 4351 Clearwater Way, Lexington, KY. 40515

**Phone:** 859-381-3161

**Contact:** Molly Dabney: Principal

**Volunteers of America**

Volunteers of America is a ministry of service that includes nearly 16,000 paid, professional employees dedicated to helping those in need rebuild their lives and reach their full potential. Through our thousands of human service programs, including housing and healthcare, VOA helps America's most vulnerable groups, including at-risk youth, the elderly, men and women returning from prison, homeless individuals and families, people with disabilities, and those recovering from addictions.

**Website:** <http://www.voa.org/>

**Address:** 2250 Leestown Rd., Lexington, KY 40511  
**Phone:** 859-254-3469 ext. 7

**Contact:** Alishia Bures

**William Wells Brown Community Center**

The William Wells Brown Community Center offers activities through Lexington Parks & Recreation. These activities include aerobics, adult wellness, Zumba, arts and crafts, yoga, teen clubs, and more.

**Website:** <http://www.wwbrown.fcps.net/community-center>

**Address:** 548 E. Sixth Street, Lexington, Kentucky 40508

**Phone:** 859-389-6678

**Contact:** Jill Chenault-Wilson: Recreation Specialist

**Email:** [jwilson@lexingtonky.gov](mailto:jwilson@lexingtonky.gov)

YMCA Before and After School Age Programs

The YMCA of Central Kentucky offers state-licensed before and after school child care, called Primetime, in several elementary and middle schools throughout Fayette County, Scott County and Jessamine County. All locations seek volunteers to be homework helpers, story reading, and assist with children’s activities.

**Website:** <http://www.ymcacky.org/>

**Address:** Locations at various elementary and middle schools Glendover after school program – Kelly Easton

**Phone:** 859-367-7333

**YMCA Beaumont Center – Wellness 101 Program**

This is the wellness program for the YMCA helping to educate individuals 65+ about nutrition, exercise, and mental health and wellbeing. With multiple sessions offered to members, there is a wide variety of times for interns to work.

**Website:** <http://www.ymcaofcentralky.org/branches/beaumont-centre-family-ymca/>

**Address:** 3251 Beaumont Centre Circle, Lexington, KY 40513

**Phone:** 859-219-9622

**Contact:** Erin Jones

**YMCA Carol Martin Gatton Beaumont**

The Beaumont Center Family YMCA is the largest facility in Lexington with boasting amenities such as an outdoor pool and two indoor pools, an indoor track, a full gym and more than 120 group exercise classes per month.

**Website:** <http://www.ymcacky.org/locations/ymca-location/beaumont-centre-family-ymca/>

**Address:** 3251 Beaumont Centre Circle, Lexington, KY 40513

**Phone:** 859-219-9622

**Contact:** Jennifer Hubbard: Youth and Family Director; Erin Andrews: Member Engagement Director

**YMCA of Greater Louisville Child Development Center**

The YMCA Child Development Center is designed to provide child care and preschool to children 6 months to 5 years of age. The intern at this site provided care to the infant and toddler room, creating lesson plans, changing diapers, preparing for nap time, and fostering growth and development.  **Website:** <http://www.ymcalouisville.org/northeast/child-care/infant-and-preschool.html>

**Address:** 9400 Mill Brook Road, Louisville, KY 40223

**Phone:** 502-425-1271

**Contact:** Tarvis Sawyers

**YMCA North Lexington**

Substitute for teachers in four classrooms; infant, toddler, early pre-school and pre-K.

After school programming

**Website:** <http://www.waymarking.com/waymarks/WM5GPW>

**Address:** 381 West Louden Ave., Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-2558-9622

**Contact**: Corey Donohoo

**YMCA Toyota Bluegrass Miracle League**

A program for children ages 5-18 with mental and physical disabilities to be able to enjoy sporting activities. They play baseball from August through October at Shillito Park then move on to flag football (First Score) then in until late January (Jump Start) for basketball.

**Website:** [http://www.ymcacky.org/main/toyota-bluegrass-miracle-league**/**](http://www.ymcacky.org/main/toyota-bluegrass-miracle-league/)

**Phone:** 859-219-9622

**Contact:** Kevin Haury

**Email:** [khaury@ymcaky.org](mailto:khaury@ymcaky.org)

**Cooperative Extension**

**Anderson County Cooperative Extension Service**

The intern position for the Lawrenceburg office involves interaction and leadership skills with large groups of children, as well as minor office work including filing, organizing, and handling various paperwork.

**Website:** <http://anderson.ca.uky.edu/>

**Address:** 1026 County Park Road, Lawrenceburg, KY 40342

**Phone:** 502-839-7271

**Contact:** Susan Campbell

**Email:** [dl\_ces\_anderson@email.uky.edu](mailto:dl_ces_anderson@email.uky.edu)

**Butler County Cooperative Extension Service**

The intern position is for the Family and Consumer Sciences and 4H program. The tasks performed vary greatly and may change from day to day. The internship is exciting and provides many hands-on opportunities for growth and experience with the community.

**Address:** 112 E GL Smith Street, Morgantown, KY 42261

**Website:** <https://butler.ca.uky.edu/>

**Phone:** 270-526-3767

**Contact:** Tracy Cowles

**Christian County Cooperative Extension**

**The intern is expected to follow in the steps of the county agent and learn about the tasks performed within the county as an Extension Agent. Tasks include demonstrations and presentations on life skills and health initiatives.**

**Website:** <http://christian.ca.uky.edu/>

**Address: 2859 Pembroke Road, Hopkinsville, KY 42240**

**Phone: 270-886-6328**

**Contact: Matt Futrell**

**Fayette County Cooperative Extension**

This site offers many different opportunities when working hands on with different aspects of Cooperative Extension. It is a great site for those who enjoy teaching others, working with children and families, who have creative thinking, and have a strong desire to serve their community.

**Website:** <http://ces.ca.uky.edu/fayette/>

**Address:** 1140 Red Mile Place Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-257-5582

**Contact** Diana Doggett

**Email:** ddoggett@uky.edu

**Kentucky Family and Consumer Sciences Education**

This internship allows for students to explore opportunities in Family and Consumer Sciences Education.  Students will grow an understanding for FCS programming at the middle school and high school levels, learn more about the professional organizations and assist with curriculum projects.

**Website:** <https://education.ky.gov/CTE/ctepa/FCS/Pages/default.aspx>

**Address:** 300 Sower Blvd., 5th floor, Frankfort, KY 40601

**Phone:** 502-564-4286

**Contact:** Kayla Godbey

**Kentucky State SKY Program**

The SKY – Strengthening Kentucky Families program is devised to educate, motivate, and equip parents/ families in Kentucky.

**Address:** 1555 Georgetown Rd, Lexington, KY 40511

**Phone:** 859-253-1504

**Contact:** Carla Jordan

**Email:** [Carla.Jordan@kysu.edu](mailto:Carla.Jordan@kysu.edu)

**Scott County Cooperative Extension Service**

The intern position is for the Family and Consumer Sciences and 4H program. The tasks performed vary greatly and may change from day to day. The internship is exciting and provides many hands-on opportunities for growth and experience with the community.

**Website:** <https://scott.ca.uky.edu/>

**Address:** 1130 Cincinnati Rd., Georgetown, KY 40324

**Phone:** 502-863-0984

**Contact:** Allison Johnson

**Woodford County Cooperative Extension Service**

The intern position is for the Family and Consumer Sciences and Youth/Development programs. Daily tasks are varied depending on the programming needs for the community.

**Website:** <http://woodford.ca.uky.edu/>

**Address:** 184 Beasley Drive, Versailles, KY 40383--8992

**Phone:** 859-873-4601

**Contact:** [Elizabeth Coots](mailto:elizabeth.creed@uky.edu)

**University of Kentucky Cooperative Extension- Military Family Programs**

As an intern for FCS Extension programs, you will assist with planning, implementing and evaluation programs that focus on working with and reaching out to underserved or vulnerable audiences through Extension, including but not limited to fatherhood, homeless youth, and military families.  You will be immersed in experiential learning and family systems processes.

**Website:** <http://fcs-hes.ca.uky.edu/content/military-family-programs>

**Address:** 115 Huguelet Drive, Room 246 Scovell Hall, Lexington, KY 40506

**Phone:** 859-257- 3019 (Kerri) or 859-281-1546 (Tyrone)

**Contact:** Kerri Ashurst ([kgoodman@uky.edu](mailto:kgoodman@uky.edu)) or Tyrone Atkinson ([tcatki2@uky.edu](mailto:tcatki2@uky.edu))

**Early Childhood Education**

**Angie’s Child Care**

Angie’s Child Care is an in-home daycare located in Georgetown, KY servicing children ages 0-12 years old. The internship allows the student an opportunity to create lesson plans for the children as well as create fun learning activities.   
**Address:** 498 Shoshoni Trail, Georgetown, KY 40324

**Phone:** 502-603-8116

**Contact:** Angie Parker

**The Cathedral Domain Camp and Conference Center**

**Located in Lee County, KY, the job title for this position is Craft Leader. Duties at this site include organizing the craft room, designing and ordering age appropriate crafts for campers, as well as working with and supervising the campers as they worked on their projects.**

**Website:** <http://www.cathedraldomain.org/>

**Address: 800 Highway 1746, Irvine, KY 40336**

**Phone: 859-252-6527**

**Contact: Cindy Sigmon: Program Director**

**Child Development Center of the Bluegrass**

The Child Development Center provides child care that teaches children beneficial and educational lessons that help them to learn and grow.

**Website:** <http://www.cdcbg.org/>

**Address:** 290 Alumni Drive, Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 859-218-2322

**Contact:** Natalie Fox, Assistant Director, **Email:** [nfox@cdcbg.org](mailto:nfox@cdcbg.org)

**KareBears**

KareBears is a 24-hour daycare facility. The internship provides a position as an Administrative Assistant to help the director operate the center during the day.

**Website:** <http://karebearsadaycarecenter.net/home/2220208>

**Address:** 1697 Peabody Way, Lexington, KY 40511

**Phone:** 859-245-0606

**Contact:** Ellen Harshman

**LaPetite Academy-** **Child Care Center in Lexington, KY**

Here at La Petite Academy, we provide nurturing infant/toddler care, superior preschool and pre-kindergarten programs and a dynamic school-age program that promotes a lifelong love of learning.

**Website:** <https://www.lapetite.com/your-local-school/lexington-ky-7078/>

**Address:** 148 Malibu Drive, Suite 110, Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 888-259-9051

**Contact:** Christa Chappell, Director; Rachel Cosby, Asst. Director

**Lexington Christian Academy – After School Program – Feather’s Clubhouse**

This is an emergency drop in afterschool program.

**Website:** <http://www.lexingtonchristian.org/student-life/afterschool.cfm>

**Address:** 450 West Reynolds Road, Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 859-422-5700

**Contact:** Megan Filburn (859-559-9982): Tates Creek

**Email:** [mfilburn@lexingtonchristian.org](mailto:mfilburn@lexingtonchristian.org)

**Visually Impaired Preschool Services**

This site involves working with children with disabilities. The intern at this site performed tasks that are integral to assisting the supervisor. These duties included clerical tasks such as filing papers and making copies as well as helping to plan for family events held at the center.

**Website:** <http://www.vips.org/>

**Address:** 350 Henry Clay Blvd., Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-276-0335

**Contact:**

**Education**

**Bardstown Primary School**

This placement was directly related to working with Sandra Goatly, a second grade teacher.

**Website:** <http://www.btown.k12.ky.us/BPS.aspx>

**Address:** 1000 Templin Ave., Bardstown, KY 40004  
**Phone:** 859-805-0281

**Contact:** Sandra Goatly

**Email:** [Sandra.goatley@bardstown.ky.school.us](mailto:Sandra.goatley@bardstown.ky.school.us)

**Bluegrass Community & Technical College (BCTC)**

This internship is part of the BCTC system and consisted of the student aiding in the academic advising role.

**Website:** <https://bluegrass.kctcs.edu/>

**Address:** 470 Cooper Dr., Lexington, KY 40506

**Phone:** 859-246-6200

**Contact:** Jessica Ripley, Aaron Akey

**Bluegrass Career Services (part of College of Technical Education)**

BCS offers a practical, hands-on learning environment designed to help students gain marketable job skills and experience that can have them earning their first paycheck in a matter of months.

**Website:** <http://www.cte.edu/>

**Address:** 1165 Centre Parkway, Suite 120 Lexington, KY 40517

**Contact:** Jaye Forsythe -Seward  
**Phone:** 859-272-4805 x133

**Berea Community Middle School**

This student did her internship with the 7th grade social studies teacher working as a classroom aide. This is an excellent experience for students looking to get a Masters of Education.

**Website:** <http://www.edline.net/pages/Berea_Middle_High_School>

**Address:** 1 Pirate Parkway, Berea, KY 40403

**Phone:** 859-986-4911

**Breckinridge Elementary School**

The intern will work with a Child Guidance Specialist at Breckenridge Elementary School. The intern aids in the counseling setting and the classroom setting to teach and provide guidance. Other duties include helping with testing, referrals services, etc.

**Website:** [www.breckinridge.fcps.net/](http://www.breckinridge.fcps.net/)

**Address:** 2101 St. Mathilda Dr., Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-381-3275

**Contact:** Melinda Marcinek: Child Guidance Specialist; Melinda.marcinek@fayette.kyschools.us

**CASTLE Program: Squires Elementary School**

CASTLE is an after school program for students’ kindergarten through fifth grade that provides assistance with homework as well as a healthy afternoon snack.

**Website:** <http://www.squires.fcps.net/childcare>

**Address:** 3337 Squire Oak Drive, Lexington, KY 40515

**Phone:** 859-381-3005

**Contact:** Vicki Garrett: CASTLE Director

**Email:** [vicki.garrett@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:vicki.garrett@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Children’s Montessori School of Georgetown**

CMS educates students by following the Montessori Method. This method was created by Maria Montessori, first female physician of Italy, in the early 1900s. Montessori observed that young children learn most efficiently through concrete experiences with the world around them. She noticed that they passed through “sensitive periods” during which they learned almost effortlessly. The Montessori Method capitalizes on these sensitive periods by presenting children with individualized learning experiences that both intrigue and challenge them.

**Website:** [www.georgetownmontessori.org](http://www.georgetownmontessori.org)

**Address:** 800 Cincinnati Pike Suite #8 - Georgetown, KY 40324-8960

**Phone:** 502-863-4600

**Contact:** Candis Haskell

**Christ the King School**

A Catholic grade school serving grades pre-K-8 located in a suburban area of Lexington, this site is affiliated with the Cathedral of Christ the King Catholic Church and the Catholic Diocese of Lexington. Note: There may not be an open internship at all times, it depends on school needs and applicant qualifications.

**Website:** <http://www.ctkschool.net/>

**Address:** 412 Cochran Rd. Lexington, KY

**Phone:** 859-266-5641

**Contact:** Paula Smith, Principal

**Community Montessori School**

CMS is a non-sectarian school and welcomes children of every race, color, religion, ethnicity and national origin. The school maintains the highest standards of academic excellence and dedication to the individual needs of the children. The principles of Dr. Maria Montessori provide the framework for program development in all areas. The school holds the total development of the child as our foremost consideration.

**Website:** <http://www.cmsmontessori.org/>

**Address:** 166 Crestwood Drive Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 859-277-4805

**Contact:** Anne Gray

**Email:** [cmsoffice@cmsmontessori.org](mailto:cmsoffice@cmsmontessori.org)

**Imani Family Life Centers: After School & Summer Camp Programs**

The Family Life Center offers a variety programs designed for today’s families. Programs offered by the Center are After School Program, Preschool Jumpstart Program, Summer Camp, computer lab, tutoring, and various sports programs such as basketball, football, baseball, soccer, gymnastics, wrestling, volleyball, and cheerleading. In addition, the facility houses a 45 X 90 weight room, aerobics room and walking track.

**Address:** 1555 Georgetown Rd., Lexington, Kentucky 40511

**Phone:** 859-231-1555

**Contact:** Tammy Bright (former student): Program Director

**Kentucky Family, Career and Community Leaders of America (FCCLA)**

This internship allows for students to grow not only in the field of family sciences and helping but also in hospitality management skills. The internship has opportunity for travel, workshops, and event planning.

**Website:** <http://education.ky.gov/CTE/stuorg/Pages/FCCLA.aspx>

**Address:** 300 Sower Blvd., 5th floor, Frankfort, KY 40601

**Phone:** 502-564-4286

**Contact:** Recca Carver

**Lafayette High School**

This position allows intern to assist teacher in daily classroom activities such as creating lesson plans, grading papers, preparing classroom, and maintaining a safe, educational classroom environment.

**Position:** Student Teacher

**Website:** <http://www.lafayette.fcps.net/>

**Address:** 401 Reed Lane, Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 859-381-3474

**Contact:** Bryne Jacobs: Principal

**Lexington Day Treatment Center School** **(Audrey Grievous Center)**

Lexington Day Treatment Center School serves 6th through 12th grade students in Fayette County. Labeled as an "Other or Alternative" school, it provides a special curriculum offering a more flexible program of study than a traditional school.

**Website:** <http://wwww.fcps.net/>

**Address:** 1177 Harry Sykes Way, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-246-4370

**Contact:** Tara Mills, Clinical Services Manager

**Lexington Montessori School (LMS)**

LMS is an accredited, independent Montessori school that was founded in 1980.It is non-profit and non-denominational. Approximately 60 children, ranging in age from 2 ½ years through the sixth grade, currently attend the school. LMS is centrally located in Lexington, close to both to downtown and the University of Kentucky.

**Website:** <http://www.lexkymontessori.org/>

**Address:** 319 South Broadway Park, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-254-7034

**Contact:** Randi-Lynn Tucker

**Lexington Traditional Magnet School (LTMS)**

This site provides an excellent opportunity for students interested in working the field of guidance counseling.

**Website:** <http://www.ltms.fcps.net/>

**Address:** 350 North Limestone St., Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-381-3192

**Contac**t**:** Leigh Ann Mattingly

**Martin Luther King Center**

The mission of the MLK Center is threefold: (1) to advance the university's strategic goal of achieving a more diverse and inclusive campus environment, (2) to support increased retention of undergraduate students who are generally underrepresented in the student body, and (3) to enhance student achievement by helping students to have a more engaged, productive and fulfilling undergraduate experience. To these ends, our goals are to foster intercultural competence, promote respect and passion for the pursuit of quality education, and to help prepare students for productive and responsible engagement in a global society.

**Website:** <http://www.uky.edu/mlkc/>

**Address:** Gatton Student Center, Suite A230

**Phone:** 859-257-4130

**Contact:** Ja’Mahl McDaniel: Director; Melody Hall: Administrative Assistant

**Meadowthorpe Elementary School**

The student at this site worked with the activity coordinator teaching skills in physical fitness, health education, and individual or team sports. The lessons taught followed the Board of Education’s advised content and activities. The children at this site range from kindergarten through 5th grade.

**Website:** <http://www.meadowthorpe.fcps.net/>

**Address:** 1710 N Forbes Rd, Lexington, KY 40511

**Phone:** 859-381-3521

**Contact:** Monica Nicholson

**Morton Middle School – Teaching Assistant**

This is a good opportunity for student’s planning to enter the middle/high school classroom and/or guidance counseling.

**Website:** <http://www.fcps.net/schools/middle/morton>

**Address:** 1225 Tates Creek Road, Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-381-3533

**Contact:** Twanjua Jones: Principal

Providence Montessori

PM offers toddler, primary, and elementary programs. This three-year age span is typical of a Montessori class, and is based on Dr. Montessori’s findings that children learn from one another as well as from adults. Based on these findings, she developed didactic, open-ended materials and a planned environment to enable this to happen. This environment frees children to develop individually through spontaneous interaction with the environment and with their peers.

**Website:** <http://www.providencemontessoriky.org/>

**Address:** 1209 Texaco Road, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-255-7330

**Contact:** Carol Hiler

**Rosa Parks Elementary School**

The position here is a teacher’s assistant that could work with all students, specifically special education students.

**Website:** <http://www.rosaparks.fcps.net/>

**Address:** 1251 Beaumont Centre Ln., Lexington, KY 40513

**Phone:** 859-381-3132

**Contact:** Claudine Barrow

**Sayre School Extended Day Program**

**Website:** <http://www.carelulu.com/childcare-in-lexington-ky-40507/sayre-school-extended-day-program/71815>

**Address:** 194 N. Limestone St., Lexington, KY 40507

**Phone:** 859-254-1361

**Contact:** Andy Fitch

**Southern Elementary School – Dolphin Club (after school care program)**

The intern would assist the head teacher in such tasks as coordinate activities for 1st – 5th grades

**Website:**

**Address:** 340 Wilson Downing Road, Lexington, KY 40517

**Phone:** (859) 381-3589

**Contact:** Luke Calton, [luke.calton@fayette,kyschools.us](mailto:luke.calton@fayette,kyschools.us)

**Stonewall Elementary School**

This internship provides the student the opportunity to act as a school counselor in the extended school program. This program provides a safe place for children to stay until parents can pick up their child after work or otherwise.

**Website:** <http://www.stonewall.fcps.net/>

**Address:** 3215 Cornwall Drive, Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 859-288-2904

**Contact:** Leslie Adams

**Tates Creek Elementary – Guidance**

This internship allows the intern to work with students inside and outside of the classroom. The intern teaches guidance lessons to elementary school students.

**Website:** <http://www.fcps.net/schools/elementary/tates-creek>

**Address:** 1113 Centre Parkway, Lexington, KY 40517

**Phone:** 859-381-3606

**Contact:** Kimberly Steele

**Tates Creek High School – School Psychology**

**Website:** <http://www.fcps.net/schools/elementary/tates-creek>

**Address:** 1113 Centre Parkway, Lexington, KY 40517

**Contac**t: Carolyn Burke, [carolyn.burke@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:carolyn.burke@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Veterans Resource Center at the University of Kentucky**

The center provides valuable support for new and incoming students from the military that are now pursuing their education at UK.

**Address:** Erikson Hall, Lexington, KY

**Phone:** 859-257-1148

**Contact:** Tony Dotson, [agdots2@email.uky.edu](mailto:agdots2@email.uky.edu)

**4 Kids Program- Morton Middle School**

This program provides Leadership Academy, Brainology, and tutoring for students in the middle school. The goal is to teach kids and influence them to be leaders in the classroom and in the community.

**Website:** <http://www.fcps.net/schools/middle/morton>

**Address:** 1225 Tates Creek Road, Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-381-3536

**Contact:** Carol Gullett

**Extended School Programs**

**Fayette County Schools - Extended School Program**

This is an after school program M-F from 2-6 p.m. Extended School Program (ESP) also available for full days and during summer when school is not in session. Main responsibilities will be for groups of approximately 15 students working with them on a daily basis; helping with homework; playing activities, etc.

**Website:** <http://www.lexingtonky.gov/index.aspx?page=215>

**Address:** 545 North Upper Street, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-288-2929, 859-288-2912

**Contact:** Lee Pratter: Program director

**Athens-Chilesburg & Maxwell Elementary Schools**

**Contact:** Lindsay Feazell

**Phone:** 859-288-2910

**Email:** [afeazell@lexingtonky.gov](mailto:afeazell@lexingtonky.gov)

**ESP Staff Assistant**

**Contact:** Georganna King

**Phone:** 859-288-2929

**Email:** [gking@lexington.gov](mailto:gking@lexington.gov)

**Garrett Morgan**

**Contact:** Will McClellen

**Phone:** 859-288-2913

**Email:** [wmccellen@lexington.gov](mailto:wmccellen@lexington.gov)

**Jessie Clark and E.J. Hayes Middles Schools; Julius Marks & Northern Elementary Schools**

**Contact:** Sandy Jones

**Phone:** 859-288-2911

**Email:** [sjones2@lexingtonky.gov](mailto:sjones2@lexingtonky.gov)

**Julius Marks**

**Contact:** Erika Dawson

**Phone:** 859-288-2904

**Email:** [edawson@lexingotn.gov](mailto:edawson@lexingotn.gov)

**Mill Creek, Garrett Morgan, & Stonewall Elementary Schools**

**Contact:** Leslie Adams

**Phone:** 859-288-2906

**Email:** [LAdams@lexingtonky.gov](mailto:LAdams@lexingtonky.gov)

**Maxwell**

**Contact:** George Young

**Phone:** 859-288-2907

**Email:** [gyoung@lexingtonky.gov](mailto:gyoung@lexingtonky.gov)

**Wellington**

**Contact:** Erika Dawson

**Phone:** 859-288-2904

**Email:** [EDawson@lexingtonky.gov](mailto:EDawson@lexingtonky.gov)

**Family Resource Centers/Youth Services Centers**

**Fayette County Public Schools-Family Resources/Youth Services**

The resource centers were included in The Kentucky Education Reform Act of 1990. Their mission is to enhance students' abilities to succeed in school by assisting kids and their families with access to community programs. A school must have at least 20 percent of its student population eligible for the federal Free School Meals Program in order to apply for the grant. Once established, the centers are open to all students and their families within the school community without regard to family income.

**Website:** <http://www.fcps.net/administration/departments/student-support/frysc>

**Address:** 701 East Main Street, Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-381-4326

**Contact:** Sheila Clark

**Arlington Elementary**:

**Contact:** Mizari Suarez

**Phone:** 859-381-3029

**Email**: [mizari.gallosuarez@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:mizari.gallosuarez@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Ashland Elementary:**

**Contact:** Dionne Jermeia

**Phone:** 859-381-3246

**Email**: Dionne.jermeia@fayette .kyschools.us

**Athens-Chilesburg Elementary:**

**Contact:** Marissa Wallace

**Phone:** 859-381-4961

**Email**: [marissa.wallace@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:marissa.wallace@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Booker T. Washington Primary & Intermediate Academies:**

**Contact:** Monica Hall

**Phone:** 859-381-3266

**Email**: [monica.hall@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:monica.hall@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Breckinridge Elementary**:

**Contact:** Sandra Ballew-Barnes

**Phone:** 859-381-3279

**Email**: [Sandra.ballew-barnes@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Sandra.ballew-barnes@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Cardinal Valley Elementary:**

**Contact:** Carmen Cotto

**Phone:** 859-381-3351

**Email:** [carmen.cotto@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:carmen.cotto@fayette.kyschools.us)

**CassidyMorton FRYSC:**

**Contact:** Kate Barnes

**Phone:** 859-381-3539

**Email**: [kate.barnes@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:kate.barnes@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Clays Mill Elementary:**

**Contact:** Edierah Brown

**Phone:** 381-3355

**Email:** [edierah.brown@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:edierah.brown@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Coventry Oak Elementary:**

**Contact:** Tiffany Runyon

**Phone:** 859-381-3196

**Email:** [tiffany.runyon@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:tiffany.runyon@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Deep Springs Elementary:**

**Contact:** Kate O’Ferral

**Phone:** 859-381-3073

**Email**: [Kate.OFerral@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Kate.OFerral@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Dixie Magnet Elementary:**

**Contact:** Kasey Spicer

**Phone:** 859-381-3128

**Email**: [Kasey.spicer@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Kasey.spicer@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Garden Springs Elementary:**

**Contact:** Mary Beth Hickman

**Phone:** 859-381-4543

**Email**: [mary.hickman@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:mary.hickman@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Glendover Elementary (Tues/Thurs)**

**& Julius Marks Elementary (Mon/Wed):**

**Contact:** Krista Mason

**Phone:** 859-381-4030/859-381-4829

Email: [Krista.mason@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Krista.mason@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Harrison Elementary:**

**Contact:** Keshaun Huffman

**Phone:** 859-381-3422

[keshaun.huffman@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:keshaun.huffman@fayette.kyschools.us)

**James Lane Allen Elementary:**

**Contact:** Madeline Potter

**Phone:** 859-381-4803

Email: [madeline.potter@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:madeline.potter@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Lansdowne Elementary:**

**Contact:** Nimbo Hammons

**Phone:** 859-381-3505

Email: [nimbo.hammons@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:nimbo.hammons@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Liberty Elementary:**

**Contact:** Alaina Bailey

**Phone:** 859-381-4896

Email: [alaina.bailey@fayatte.kyschools.us](mailto:alaina.bailey@fayatte.kyschools.us)

**Mary Todd Elementary:**

**Contact:** Beth Myers

**Phone:** 859-381-3515

Email: [Elizabeth.myers@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Elizabeth.myers@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Maxwell Elementary:**

**Contact:** Dionne Jermeia

**Phone:** 381-3516

**Email:** [dionne.jermeia@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:dionne.jermeia@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Meadowthrope Elementary (Tues/Thurs)**

**& Sandersville Elementary (Mon/Wed):**

**Contact:** Mary Jo Dendy

**Phone:** 859-381-3526/381-3511

Email: [maryjo.dendy@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:maryjo.dendy@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Millcreek Elementary:**

**Contact:** Candace Tichenor

**Phone:** 859-381-3532

**Email**: [candace.tichenor@fayette.kyshools.us](mailto:candace.tichenor@fayette.kyshools.us)

**Northern Elementary:**

**Contact:** Caroline Ford

**Phone:** 859-381-3542

**Email**: [caroline.ford@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:caroline.ford@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Picadome Elementary:**

**Contact:** Shelli Gregory

**Phone:** 859-381-3570

**Email**: [shelli.gregory@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:shelli.gregory@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Russell Cave Elementary:**

**Contact:** Caroline Brock

**Phone:** 859-381-3574

**Email**: [caroline.brock@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:caroline.brock@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Stonewall Elementary:**

**Contact:** Edierah Brown

**Phone:** 381-3079

**Email:** [edierah.brown@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:edierah.brown@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Southern Elementary**

**Contact:** Ginger Perkins

**Phone:** 859-381-3659

**Email**:[Ginger.perkins@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Ginger.perkins@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Squires Elementary:**

**Contact:** Laura Hartman

**Phone:** 859-381-3009

**Email**: [Laura.hartman@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Laura.hartman@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Tates Creek Elementary:**

**Contact:** Nancy Sprague

**Phone:** 859-381-3610

**Email**: [Nancy.sprague@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Nancy.sprague@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Veterans Park Elementary:**

**Contact:** Edierah Brown

**Phone:** 381-3161

**Email:** [edierah.brown@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:edierah.brown@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Wellington Elementary:**

**Contact:** Sue Ellen Young

**Phone**:859-381-3000

**Email**: [Sueellen.young@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Sueellen.young@fayette.kyschools.us)

**William Wells Brown Elementary:**

**Contact**: Yvonne Walters

**Phone:** 859-381-3171

**Email**: [Yvonne.walters2@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Yvonne.walters2@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Yates Elementary:**

**Contact:** Tamaka Harris

**Phone:** 859-381-3617

**Email**: [Tamaka.harris@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Tamaka.harris@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Fayette County Public Schools: Middle Schools Family/Youth Resource Centers:**

**Beaumont Middle:**

**Contact:** Besty Fusilier

**Phone:** 859-381-3107

**Email**: [besty.fusilier@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:besty.fusilier@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Bryan Station Middle:**

**Contact:** Roxanne Brown

**Phone:** 859-381-3297

**Email**: [roxanne.brown@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:roxanne.brown@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Crawford Middle:**

**Contact:** Roy Booker

**Phone:** 859-381-3382

**Email**:[Roy.booker@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Roy.booker@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Edythe J. Hayes Middle:**

**Contact:** Carla Mack

**Phone:** 859-381-4592

**Email**:[Carla.mack@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Carla.mack@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Jessie Clark Middle**:

**Contact**: Emily Thomas

**Phone**: 859-381-3046

**Email**: [emily.thomas@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:emily.thomas@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Lexington Traditional Magnet School:**

**Contact:** Kara Leavell

**Phone:** 381-3192

**Email:** [kara.leavell@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:kara.leavell@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Leestown Middle:**

**Contact:** Ashtin Bolanos

**Phone:** 859-381-3190

**Email**: [ashtin.bolanos@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:ashtin.bolanos@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Morton Middle:**

**Contact:** Vicki Yates

**Phone:** 859-381-3539

**Email**: [vicki.yates@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:vicki.yates@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Southern Middle:**

**Contact**: Holly Morrow

**Phone**: 859-381-4301

**Email**: [Holly.morrow@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Holly.morrow@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Tates Creek Middle:**

**Contact:** Carmen Combs  
**Phone:** 859-381-3056

Email: [carmen.combs@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:carmen.combs@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Winburn Middle:**

**Contact:** T.C. Johnson

**Phone:** 859-381-3970

Email: t.c.johnson@fayette.kyschools.us

**Fayette County Public Schools: High Schools Family/Youth Resource Centers:**

**Bryan Station High:**

**Contact:** Whitney Young

**Phone:** 859-381-3321

**Email**: [Whitney.young@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Whitney.young@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Frederick Douglass**

**Henry Clay High:**

**Contact:** Ciera Bowman

**Phone:** 859-381-4363

**Email**: [ciera.bowman@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:ciera.bowman@fayette.kyschools.us)

Contact: Michael Allen

Phone: 859-381-3780

Email: [Michael.allen@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Michael.allen@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Lafayette High:**

**Contact:** Kathryn Chastain Leon

**Phone:** 859-381-4879

**Email**: [Kathyrn.chastain@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:Kathyrn.chastain@fayette.kyschools.us)

**MLK Jr. Academy:**

**Contact:** Keila Brown

**Phone:** 381-4033

**Email:** [keila.brown@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:keila.brown@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Paul L. Dunbar:**

**Contact:** Shakira Goldsmith-Mason

**Phone:** 381-4033

**Email:** shakira.goldsmithmason@fayette.kyschools.us

**Tates Creek High:**

**Contact:** Mykila Christopher

**Phone:** 859-273-1039

**Guidance Counselors Offic**e – Tracey Lilly

**Email**: [mykila.christopher@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:mykila.christopher@fayette.kyschools.us) is@fayette,.te.kyschools.us

**Brookside Elementary School: Family Resource Center (Nicholasville)**

**Website:** <http://www.jessamine.kyschools.us/5/Home>

**Address:** 199 Brookside Dr., Nicholasville, KY 40356

**Phone:** 859-887-2012 x 1105

**Contact:** Victoria Horseman: Family Resource Center Coordinator

**Email:** [victoria.horseman@jessamine.kyschools.us](mailto:victoria.horseman@jessamine.kyschools.us)

**East Jessamine Middle School Youth Service Center**

**Website:** <http://www.jessamine.kyschools.us/olc/teacher.aspx?s=1077>

**Address:** 1400 Wilmore Road, Nicholasville, KY. 40356

**Phone:** 859-885-2244 extension 2241

**Contact:** Carrie Dziki, LCSW

**Email:** [carrie.dziki@jessamine.kyschools.us](mailto:carrie.dziki@jessamine.kyschools.us)

**Picadome Elementary School Family Resources/Youth Services**

**Contact:** Shelli Gregory

**Phone:** 859-381-3570

**Email**: [shelli.gregory@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:shelli.gregory@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Region 10 FRYSC Coordinator:**

**Contact:** Lisa Gay

**Phone:** 859-661-9629

**Email:** [lisa.gay@ky.gov](mailto:lisa.gay@ky.gov)

**District FRYSC Coordinator:**

**Contact:** Doug Adams **Phone:** 381-4198/4300

**Email:** [doug.adams@fayette.kyschools.us](mailto:doug.adams@fayette.kyschools.us)

**Scott County Family Resource Center – 9th Grade**

Family Resource Centers were developed in the 1990s under KERA to provide community services to families within the specific school. Determination of a FRC or Youth Service Center is based on free and reduced lunches at the school. There are many different opportunities and jobs to be done during the school year and after.

**Phone:** 502-863-4635 Ext. 4577

**Contact:** Katelyn Flynn

**Email:** [Katelyn.flynn@scott.kyschools.us](mailto:Katelyn.flynn@scott.kyschools.us)

**Faith-Based Organizations**

**Baptist Campus Ministry**

This is a campus outreach program for Baptist Students attending the University of Kentucky.

**Website:** <http://www.kybcm.org/university-of-kentucky/>

**Address:** 429 Columbia Avenue, Lexington KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-333-6799

**Contact:** Jon Barron

**Email:** [Jon.barron@kybaptist.org](mailto:Jon.barron@kybaptist.org)

**The Bair Foundation**

Child and family ministries.

**Website:** [http://www.bair.org/Locations/foster-care-adoption-lexington-kentucky](file:///C:\Users\mnpi223\Downloads\htぴp:\ㄯwwwㄮbai⁲.or⁧\Lo⁣ati⁯ns\敦ost敥r-c湡re-睡dop潴ion渭lexington-kentucky)

**Address:** 2393 Alumni Drive Suite 205, Lexington, KY 40517

**Phone:** 859-519-3273

**Contact:** Ben Scott

**Email:** [bscott@bair.org](mailto:bscott@bair.org)

**Bluegrass Youth for Christ**

The focus of the organization is to serve at risk high school students. The goal for this agency is to mentor these students and help them recover high school credits while providing spiritual inspiration.

**Website:** <http://bgyfc.org/>

**Address:** 208 Stone Avenue, Suite 4, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-797-1428

**Contact:** Aaron Mosley: City Life Coordinator

**Campus Crusade for Christ (CRU)**

Campus Crusade for Christ (Cru) provides staff and students at the University of Kentucky with the opportunity to share the story of Christ with the “Big Blue Nation”.

**Website:** [www.facebook.com/kentuckycru](http://www.facebook.com/kentuckycru)

**Address:** 429 Columbia Ave., Lexington, KY 40508

**Contact:** John Strange, Abigail Bennett

**Email:** [john.strange@cru.org](mailto:john.strange@cru.org) , [abigail.bennet@cru.org](mailto:abigail.bennet@cru.org)

**Christian Student Fellowship (CSF)**

Christian Student Fellowship is a non-denominational campus ministry located at the University of Kentucky. CSF has been reaching out to UK students for more than 50 years. Interns at this site will be responsible for helping weekly programs, organizing the building, and participating in the ministry.

**Website:** <http://ukcsf.org/>

**Address:** 502 Columbia Ave, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 610-763-8191

**Contact:** Rachel Garner

**Email:** Rachel@ulccsf.org

**Immanuel Baptist Church**

This is a ministry based internship.

Website: <http://ibclex.com/>

**Address:** 3100 Tates Creek Road, Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-685-3200

**Contact:** Jake Deshler

**Email:**jaked@ibc-lex.org

**Lexington Younglife**

Young Life thinks the world of kids. We believe that they deserve to know what life can hold for them. Young Life leaders are caring adults who come sharing that hope as well as fun and lasting friendships with kids. Young Life is also all about fun. From club and camp to Campaigners and other activities, teenagers will have blast laughing, trying new things and being with their friends.

**Website:** [www.lexingtonyounglife.younglife.org](http://www.lexingtonyounglife.younglife.org)

**Address:** 1020 Industry Rd, Lexington, KY 40505

**Phone:** 859-266-3721

**Contact:** Jen Brzinski

Southland Christian Church

Ministry based internship. Lead/mentor group members; plan, execute and educate members in various group activities.

**Website:** <http://www.southlandchristian.org/care/>

**Address:** 5001 Harrodsburg Road Nicholasville, KY 40356 and Richmond Rd.

**Phone:** 859-224-1600

**Contact:** Jason Eaton

**Email:** jeaton@southlandchristian.org

**University of Kentucky Chi Alpha Christian Fellowship**

Christian campus ministry.

**Website:** <http://www.ukchialpha.com/>

**Address:** P.O. Box 1745, Lexington, KY 40588

**Phone:** 859-294-7492

**Contact:** Shonda Yates

**University of Kentucky Wesley Foundation**

This is a Christian based campus ministry. Interns have worked with leadership teams, set goals in the organization, and helped to encourage other members to grow in their faith.

**Website:** <http://www.ukwf.org/>

**Address:** 508 Columbia Avenue, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-254-0231

**Contact:** Casey Neely

**Email:**

**Family Intervention Services**

**American Red Cross – Fort Knox Branch**

This position allows the intern to work with the Service to the Armed Forces Division as a caseworker who helps families deal with crisis situations.

**Website:** <http://www.redcross.org/local/ky/saf/fort-knox>

**Address:** 1131 5th Ave., Fort Knox, KY 40121

**Arbor Youth Services (formerly M.A.S.H.)**

Safe Place/ M.A.S.H. Services of the Bluegrass provides safe, positive alternatives for youth between the ages of 11 and 21 and their families. Safe Place Arbor Youth Services is Central Kentucky’s ONLY Safe Place designated emergency shelter. Our Safe Place Services provide access to immediate help and supportive resources for all young people in crisis.  Youth can walk into any safe place site displaying the yellow sign and ask for help.  Safety is only a phone call away. [M.A.S.H. Drop Inn emergency shelter](http://arborky.org/?page_id=10) serves children 0-17 years old who are runaway, homeless, or otherwise in crisis.

**Website:** <http://arborky.org>

**Address:** 536 West Third Street, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-254-2501

**Contact:** Chris Primeaux

**Email:** [chris@arborky.org](mailto:chris@arborky.org)

**AVOL-AIDS Volunteers of Lexington Inc.**

This community-based organization provides HIV and AIDS education, prevention initiatives, service programs and financial assistance to persons infected with HIV disease.

**Website:** <http://www.avolky.org>

**Address:** 225 Walton Avenue, Suite 110, Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-225-3000

**Contact:** John Parker, Matt Brewer

**Ampersand Sexual Violence Center of the Bluegrass (formerly BRCC)**

BRCC is made up of people with diverse backgrounds, skills, & philosophies united by a commitment to end sexual violence and oppression. Note: This internship site requires extensive training.

**Website:** <http://www.bluegrassrapecrisis.org/>

**Address:** P.O. Box 1603, Lexington, KY 40588

**Phone:** 859-253-2615

**Contact:** Heather Darby: Volunteer Coordinator

**Email**: [hdarby@ampersandky.org](mailto:hdarby@ampersandky.org)

**Chrysalis House**

Chrysalis House is Kentucky’s oldest and largest licensed substance abuse treatment program for women and their children. The comprehensive, professional program more than doubles the national average for success through their extensive care and services provided.

**Website:** <http://www.chrysalishouse.org/>

**Address:** 1589 Hill Rise Drive, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-977-2502

**Contact:** Destinee Austin

**Email:** [destineeaustin@chrysalishouse.org](mailto:destineeaustin@chrysalishouse.org)

**The Hope Center**

The program offers long-term recovery that is peer- driven and professionally supervised. There are various placements to be worked at this site. There are various opportunities to gain hours here, with positions ranging from weekly, monthly, and longer.

**Website:** <http://www.hopectr.org>

**Address:** 360 W. Loudon Ave., Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-252-7881

**Contact:**

**Glencairn Marriage and Family Therapy Center**

The duties at this internship include answering the phone, taking messages, filing paperwork, creating the weekly schedule for Dr. Smith, and helping with insurance claims. This site provides the intern with a lot of practical knowledge of what goes into making a marriage and family therapy office run smoothly.

**Website:** <http://www.glencairnmft.com/>

**Address:** 501 Darby Creek Rd., Suite 67, Lexington, KY 40509

**Phone:** 859-263-4687

**Contact:** Dr. Susan Smith

**GreenHouse 17 (formerly named Bluegrass Domestic Violence Program)**

This provides outreach and shelter services for victims of intimate partner violence. It also provides refuge for approximately 36 women and children under the age of 18.

**Website:** <http://greenhouse17.org/>

**Address:** 4400 Briar Hill Rd., Lexington, KY 40516

**Phone:** 859-233-0657

**Contact:** Diane Fleet

**Harris Psychological Services Center**

The Harris Psychological Services Center is a practicing therapy center for community members. The position requires many office duties, but also allows the intern to sit in on sessions and gain real world experiences.

**Website:** <https://psychology.as.uky.edu/psychological-services-center>

**Address:** 644 Maxwelton Court, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-257-6853

**Email:** [harrispsc@gmail.com](mailto:harrispsc@gmail.com)

**Health Access Nurturing Development Services (H.A.N.D.S.) (Health Department)**

H.A.N.D.S. is a volunteer-based home visitation program designed to help families develop stronger parent-child relationships.

**Website:** <http://chfs.ky.gov/dms/hands.htmhttp://lexingtonhealthdepartment.org/hands-program-for-expecting-parents/>

**Address:** 650 Newtown Pike, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** [859-252-2371](http://lexingtonhealthdepartment.org/about-us/)

**Contact:** Kala Adams

**Health Access Nurturing Development Services (H.A.N.D.S.) /Family Care Center**

H.A.N.D.S. is a volunteer-based home visitation program designed to help families develop stronger parent-child relationships.

**Website:** <http://chfs.ky.gov/dms/hands.htmhttp://lexingtonhealthdepartment.org/hands-program-for-expecting-parents/>

**Address:** 1135 Harry Sykes Way, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-288-4040, ext. 4088

**Contact:** Karen Haley

**Interfaith Counseling Center**

The intern serves in a secretarial role, greeting clients, answering the phone, and taking messages for the therapist. This site involves working behind the scene at a counseling center. The skills recommended for success in this placement it to be organized, be good with people, and have a kind presence.

**Website:** <http://interfaithcounselingcenter.org/>

**Address:** 240 Rodes Ave, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-258-2060

**Contact:** Dr. Rick Landon

**Lexington Rescue Mission**

Lexington Rescue Mission exists to serve and glorify God through Christ-centered ministry that meets the physical, emotional, and spiritual needs of hurting people in the greater Lexington area.

**Website:** <http://www.lexingtonrescue.org/>

**Address:** 444 Glen Arvin Avenue, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-381-9600, ext. 222

**Contact:** Lori Clemons, Director of Outreach Services

**The Liberty Ranch Recovery Center**

The Liberty Ranch is an inpatient sober-living home located in Liberty, Kentucky.

**Website:** <http://thelibertyranch.com/>

**Address:** 255 Lane Road, Kings Mountain, KY 40442

**Phone:** Contact via website request\*\*

**NECCO (Foster Care and Independent Living)**

The intern’s role, depending on which component they would work with, would assist case managers in supporting clients with tools and support needed for successful living

**Website:** <http://www.necco.org/locations/lexington>

**Address:** 503 Darby Creek Rd, Lexington, KY 40509

**Phone:** 859-264-8796 (office); 859-799-2131 (cell)

**Contact:** Kimberly Hedglin, [khedglin@necco.org](mailto:khedglin@necco.org)

Refuge for Women

A 501(c)3 Nonprofit Faith-Based tax exempt organization whose mission is to empower change in the life direction of women and girls who are adult entertainers, prostitutes, escorts or victims of sexual exploitation by offering a holistic approach as well as an educational, emotional, physical and spiritual support system.

**Website:** <http://www.refugeforwomen.com/>

**Address:** 342 Waller Avenue, Suite D, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-254-0041

**Contact:** Carrie Miller, Program Director; Kendra Garey, Program Director; Mary Wooten (Intern Coord)

**St. James Place**

St. James place is a mission of the Foundation for Affordable Housing, Inc., a non-profit outreach of Central Christian Church. St. James place provides safe, clean, and affordable housing for the working homeless and recovering homeless veterans.

**Website:** <http://www.saintjamesplace.org/>

**Address:** 169 Deweese Street, Lexington, KY 40507

**Phone:** 859-252-6642

**Contact:** Miguel Saucedo, [Miguel.Saucedo@staintjamesplace.org](mailto:Miguel.Saucedo@staintjamesplace.org)

**Shepherd’s House**

This site is a 3 phase chemical dependency program designed to provide the needed structure for residents to become stable and make their transition into the larger community. The Shepherd’s House also develops an individual treatment plan for each resident which addresses his substance dependence and other significant problems.

**Website:** [www.shepherdshouseinc.com](http://www.shepherdshouseinc.com)

**Address:** 635 Maxwelton Ct., Lexington, KY 40508  
**Phone:** 859-252-1939

**Contact:** [jerodthomas@shepherdshouse.org](mailto:jerodthomas@shepherdshouse.org)

**University of Kentucky – Family Center**

The center provides EAP services as well as client services for individual, marriage, and family needs. The center is staffed by MFT therapist in training toward their Master’s Degree in Family Sciences.

*This internship is by recommendation of Family Sciences undergraduate instructors only.*

**Website:** <http://familycenter.uky.edu/#3>

**Address:** 205 Scovell Hall, Lexington, KY 40502  
**Phone:** 859-257-7755

**Contact:** Tracy Werner-Wilson

**University of Kentucky – Violence & Intervention/Prevention Center (VIP Center)**

The VIP Center works with faculty, staff, students, and community partners toward the mission of eliminating the perpetration of power-based personal violence including sexual assault, partner violence and stalking. Note: The internships applications are taken toward end of fall and spring semesters.

**Website:** <http://www.uky.edu/StudentAffairs/VIPCenter/>

**Address:** 406 Administration Drive, Frazee Hall – Basement, Lexington, KY 40506

**Phone:** 859-257-3574

**Contact:** [vipcenter@uky.edu](mailto:vipcenter@uky.edu)

**Government and Public Policy:**

**Cabinet for Health and Family Services**

This internship allows for opportunities to work with different state departments such as Child Abuse and Domestic Violence, Division of Aging, Kentucky Commission on Community Volunteerism, etc. to learn how each division works together to accomplish specific goals.

**Website:** <http://chfs.ky.gov/>

**Address:** 275 E. Main Street, Frankfort, KY 40621

**Phone:** 502-564-5497

**CASA/Court Appointed Special Advocate for Children**

**The mission of CASA of Lexington is to provide trained, supervised volunteers to advocate on behalf of the best interest of children in the Family Court system due to abuse, neglect, or dependency. CASA is respected by the court system and community as an organization of qualified volunteers who help ensure that each child is given the chance not only to survive, but to thrive. Note: Interns must go through an interview stage.**

**Website:** <http://www.lexingtoncasa.com/>

**Address: 1155 Harry Sykes Way, Lexington, KY 40504**

**Phone: 859-246-4313**

**Contact: Kyrsten Adkins: Executive Director; Rachel Moody: Volunteer Manager**

**Email:** [kadkins@lexingtonky.gov](mailto:kadkins@lexingtonky.gov)

**Commonwealth Alliances**

Business and Government often speak different languages, have different objectives, and are committed to different stakeholders. However, business and government must interact successfully for each to thrive. That’s where Commonwealth Alliances comes in. This site helps bridge the divide between business and government so that both parties can achieve their objectives - fully and effectively. Commonwealth Alliances is a comprehensive governmental advocacy and consulting firm based in Kentucky’s capital, Frankfort, Kentucky. Commonwealth Alliances specializes in government relations offering legislative lobbying, procurement consulting, and business development services.

**Website:** <http://www.commonwealthalliances.com/>

**Address:** 205 W. Third Street, Frankfort, KY 40601

**Phone:** 502-379-2783 or 502-592-6876

**Contact:** Patrick Jennings, Karen Thomas-Lentz.

**Commonwealth of Kentucky Administrative Office of the Courts-Court Designated Specialist**

Court designated specialist’s aid children 10-17 who have public offenses or status offenses to stay out of the formal court system in a pre-court process. When a child is referred to a Court designated specialist, they have the opportunity to enter a diversion program, which consists of goals and standards that are to be completed. Interns would be able to help create and implement diversion plans with the children and teens, as well as assist in administrative duties that the specialists needs.

**Website:** <http://courts.ky.gov/aoc/familyjuvenile/Pages/CDW.aspx>

**Address:** 155 East Main Street, Lexington KY, 40508

**Phone:** 859-246-2261

**Contact:** Elton Terry, Regional Supervisor

**Email:** [EltonTerry@kycourts.net](mailto:EltonTerry@kycourts.net)

**Department of Public Advocacy**

The Department of Public Advocacy provides each client with high quality services through an effective delivery system, which ensures a defender staff dedicated to the interests of their clients and the improvement of the criminal justice system.

**Website:** <http://dpa.ky.gov/> - (can apply on-line)

**Address:** 100 Fair Oaks Lane, Suite 302, Frankfort, KY 40601

**Phone:** 502-564-8006

**Contact:** Rodney Barnes, Kristin Gonzalez

**Division of Youth Services**

The Division of Youth Services provides specialized casework services to families who are experiencing disruptions and strives to improve home, school, and community life. Services offered are designed to strengthen family life, prevent family breakdown, and facilitate the development and social functioning of young people.

**Website:** <https://www.lexingtonky.gov/departments/youth-services>

**Address:** 1177 Harry Sykes Way, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-246-4370

**Contact:** Stephanie Hong: Director; Linda Taylor

Family Court- Fayette County Circuit Court

Family Court is involved in the most intimate and complex aspects of human nature and social relations. For that reason, Family Court uses a case management process that distinguishes it from other trial courts. With the One Family, One Judge, One Court approach, cases are presented in a single court, allowing the same judge to hear all matters involving a particular family. This reduces the stress that can arise when individuals are shuttled between courts to resolve a variety of issues.

Website:<http://courts.ky.gov/courts/familycourt/Pages/fayette.aspx>, <http://courts.ky.gov/circuitcourt/familycourt/>

Address: 120 N Limestone, Lexington, KY 40507

Phone: 859-246-2789

Family Court Judges: Traci Brisli, Lucinda Masterton, Kathy Stein

**Fayette County Drug Court**

The Kentucky Drug Court program is to create a criminal justice environment that stops illicit drug use and related criminal activity and promotes recovery and re-socialization.

**Website:** <http://www.fayettecountyattorney.com/>

**Address:** 201 East Main Street, Suite 600, Lexington. KY 40507

**Phones:** 859-254-4941

**Contact:** Larry Roberts

Franklin County Drug Court

The position requires intern to be able to handle leading in group and individual meetings and conversations with inmates facing drug court in order to achieve less time in jail.

Phone: 502-564-7013

Contact: Curtis Montague: Program Supervisor

**Golden Law Office**

This site provides a large array of tasks within a small, local law firm. Interns gather client information, set up depositions and mediations, gathered medical and police records, and interacted with adult and child clients.

**Website:** <https://goldenlawoffice.com/>

**Address:** 771 Corporate Dr., Suite 750, Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 859-469-5001

**Contact:** Stephanie Campassi, administrative assistant

**Kentucky Court of Justice: Pretrial Services**

The Pretrial Services program operates under the premise, supported by federal and state constitutions, that individuals accused of committing a crime are presumed innocent until proven guilty and are entitled to reasonable bail. Those accused are entitled to the least restrictive release terms possible, depending on whether they are likely to appear in court and/or whether they present a risk to public safety.

**Website:** <http://courts.ky.gov/courtprograms/pretrialservices/Pages/default.aspx>

**Address:** 150 N Limestone, #301, Lexington, KY 40507

**Phone:** 859- 246-2253

Best reached if contacted via phone and website.

**Social Security Administration of Lexington**

An intern within the Social Security office will attain many responsibilities including making phone calls to beneficiaries about paperwork and faxing paperwork to other facilities.

**Website:** <http://www.ssofficelocation.com/lexington-social-security-office-so536>

**Address:** 2241 Buena Vista Road, Suite 110, Lexington, KY 40505

**Phone:** 859-294-5753

**Contact:** Lyman Russel, Darrin Egleston, or Gloria Gladney

**Healthcare and Family Wellness**

**Adventure Club of Simpsonville, KY**

Adventure club is a summer program for children three years old through 5th grade through Simpsonville Baptist Church. The teachers at this site are there to provide a safe, caring and fun place for children to spend the summer vacation.

**Website:** <http://simpsonvillebaptist.com/ministries/adventure-club>

**Address:** 7208 Shelbyville Rd., Simpsonville, KY 40067

**Phone:** 502-722-5249

**Contact:** Tracy Moffett, Cindy Lowe

**Alzheimer’s Association**

The Alzheimer’s Association is dedicated to enhancing the quality of life for all persons affected by Alzheimer’s disease and related disorders through education and services, advocacy and support of research.

**Website:** <http://www.alz.org/index.asp>

**Address:** 2808 Plaumbo Drive, Suite 205, Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-266-5283

**American Cancer Society - Hope Lodge**

The Hope Lodgeoffers cancer patients free housing and living space in a caring and supportive environment where the patients can focus on fighting their disease.

**Website:** <http://www.cancer.org/treatment/supportprogramsservices/hopelodge/lexington/lexington-about-our-facility>

**Address:** 1500 College Way, Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-260-8300

**Contact:** :

**Bluegrass Autism Service**

This center provides Applied Behavior Analysis (ABA), Speech-Language Therapy, and motor skills training to help children with autism develop functional academic success, social skills, and life skills to overcome their disability.

**Website:** <http://asbg.org/>

**Address:** PO Box 1673, Danville, KY 40423

**Phone:** 859-516-2360

**Email:** [bluegrassautismservices@gmial.com](mailto:bluegrassautismservices@gmial.com)

**Bluegrass Navigators (formerly Hospice of the Bluegrass)**

Bluegrass Care Navigators provides quality end of life care to terminally ill patients and their families using a comprehensive spectrum of care-- from palliative outpatient services to in home medical services. Grief and bereavement services are offered and extend to family members, caregivers and anyone in grief whether or not their loved one was a hospice patient.

**Website:** <https://www.bgcarenav.org/>

**Address:** 2312 Alexandria Drive, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 855-492-0812

**Contact:** Jennifer, Director of Community Outreach and Volunteerism

**Email:**

**Brookdale- Senior Living Solutions**

At this site you are an assistant to the activities director helping to provide care to residences within the facility. Duties include leading game nights, helping with daily needs such as hygiene and development, and providing support to the residences.

**Website:** [www.brookdale.com/en/communities/brookdale-richmond-place.html](http://www.brookdale.com/en/communities/brookdale-richmond-place.html)

**Address:** 3051 Rio Dosa Dr., Lexington, KY 40509

**Phone:** 855-492-0812

**Contact:** Earl Lowe

**The Brook Hospital – Dupont**

Intern duties include: working with geriatric patients in group sessions, therapy sessions, and activities.

**Address:** 1405 Browns Ln., Louisville, KY 40207

**Phone:** 502-896-0495

**Contact:** Michael Calvin

**HIT Training Facility at Legacy**

The duties of student interns at HIT are to train athletes of all ages and sport. The intern utilizes expertise in exercise science to test, train and motivate clients towards his or her goals.

**Website:** <http://www.hitcentersky.com>

**Address:** 261 Ruccio Way, Lexington, KY 40503

**Email:** info@legacysports.com

**Phone: 859-977-8862**

**Hope Center-American Cancer Society (Emergency Shelter)**

The Hope Center is a private, non-profit organization which coordinates and provides life sustaining/life rebuilding services to Lexington’s homeless and at-risk persons.

**Website:** <http://www.hopectr.org/>

**Address:** 360 West Loudon Ave., Lexington, KY  40508  
**Phone:** 859-252-7881

**Horn & Associates**

A therapeutic office with five different types of therapies: physical therapy, occupational therapy, speech therapy, psychology, and social work.

**Website:** [www.horntherapy.com](http://www.horntherapy.com)

**Address:** 2412 Greatstone Point, Lexington, KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-224-4081

**Contact:** Amy Moore, info@horntherapy.com

**Kentucky Clinic: Rheumatology Department**

This internship involves printing patient packets, stocking patient rooms with supplies, labeling paper work to be scanned, reviewing medical and family history with patients, scheduling patient appointments, as well as checking vital signs when needed.

**Address:** 135 E Maxwell St. #401, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-323-6700

**Contact:**

**Kids Cancer Alliance: Indian Summer Camp**

Indian Summer Camp is provided for pediatric oncology and hematology patients and survivors in Lexington and Louisville.

**Website:** <http://www.kidscanceralliance.org/>

**Phone:** 502-365-1538

**Contact:** Leah McComb

**Email:** [leah@kidscanceralliance.org](mailto:leah@kidscanceralliance.org)

**Lexington Hearing & Speech Center**

Lexington Hearing & Speech Center (LHSC) is a private, nonprofit agency with over 50 years of experience working with children. The Center began in 1960 as a preschool for children with hearing loss after a group of parents approached the founders, Jimmy and Edie Frankel, with a request to create an educational alternative to the state residential school for the deaf.

**Website:** <http://www.lhscky.org/>

**Address:** 350 Henry Clay Blvd., Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-268-4545

**Contact:** Marcey Ansley, Executive Director **Email:** [Marcey.ansley@lhscky.org](mailto:Marcey.ansley@lhscky.org)

**Michelle P. Waiver Program**

This site is a service provider that teaches and develops life skills for independent living of developmentally disabled persons.

**Website:** <http://chfs.ky.gov/dms/mpw.htm>

**Address:** 275 E. Main St., 6 W-B, Frankfort, KY 40621

**Phone:** 502-564-1647

**National MS Society**

The Kentucky-Southeast Indiana Chapter works to improve the quality of life for people affected by MS in Kentucky and Southeast Indiana and raise funds for critical MS research. Join the movement toward a world free of MS.

**Website:** <http://www.nationalmssociety.org/Chapters/KYW>

**Address:** 1201 Story Avenue, Suite 200, Louisville, KY 40206 (Ask about work in Lexington)

**Phone:** 502-451-0014

**Contact:** Bailey Preston or Mary Carabella

**New Vista-Child and Family Clinic**

As an intern you will learn about the mental and behavioral health of children through clinical observations as well as carry out casework pertaining to the client’s needs. The intern will also aid in the organization of office events and therapy rooms.

**Website:** <http://www.bluegrass.org/>

**Address:** 1351 Newtown Pike, Lexington, KY 40511

**Phone:** 859-253-1686, ext. 4113

**Contact:** JoAnna Scott-Scates

**On the Move Pediatrics**

This is a pediatric clinic that provides care for individuals from birth to 21 in areas of Occupational, Speech, and Physical Therapy. Note: This is a good site for students looking to work with families in the fields of OT, PT, and Speech.

**Website:** <http://www.onthemovepeds.com/>

**Address:** 2520 Regency Road, Suite 150, Lexington, KY 40503

**Phone:** 859-224-0834

**Contact:** Jennifer Hicks

**The Ridge Behavioral Health**

The Ridge offers a healing environment that is reassuring to a patients’ sense of security and confidentiality. Dedicated to excellence, The Ridge is accredited by the Joint Commission on Accreditation of Healthcare Organizations, as a licensed, 110-bed hospital, providing psychiatric and chemical dependency services to children, adolescents and adults. Inpatient care is provided on a 24-hour basis, seven days a week. Outpatient and partial hospitalization services are provided on a six-day per week basis, days and evenings. Care is provided according to an established code of ethical conduct and strict adherence to patient rights.

**Website:** <http://www.ridgebhs.com/>

**Address:** 3050 Rio Dosa Drive, Lexington, KY 40509

**Phone:** 859-269-2325

Ronald McDonald House Charities of the Bluegrass

The Ronald McDonald House exists to create and support programs that directly improve the health and well-being of children and to strengthen families by keeping them together in times of medical need.

**Website:** <http://www.rmhclexington.com/>

**Address:** 1300 Sports Center Drive, Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859-268-0757

**Contact:** Julia Patte: Volunteer Manager

**Email:** jpyatte@rmhclexington.com

**St. Agnes House**

A ministry of hospitality founded by The Episcopal Diocese of Lexington in 1975, St. Agnes House is available to patients in eastern Kentucky who need cancer treatment at Lexington Care facilities.

**Website:** <https://stagnesproject.wordpress.com/>

**Address:** 635 Maxwelton Ct., Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-254-1241

**Contact:** Mary Alcius: Volunteer Supervisor

**Shriner’s Hospital for Children**

Shriner’s Hospitals for Children is a one-of-a-kind international health care system dedicated to improving the lives of children by providing specialty pediatric care, innovative research and outstanding teaching programs. Children up to the age of 18 with orthopedic conditions, burns, spinal cord injuries and cleft lip and palate are eligible for admission and receive all care in a family-centered environment at no financial obligation to patients or families.

**Website:** <http://www.shrinershq.org/Hospitals/Lexington/>

**Address:** 110 Conn Terr., Lexington, KY 40508  
**Phone:** 859-266-2101

**T.A.C.K for Life**

T.A.C.K. stands for Teaching, Achieving, Communicating, through Knowledge. T.A.C.K. for Life is an organization devoted to improving the lives of individuals that have exceptional needs. The goal of T.A.C.K. is to assist those individuals with exceptional needs to so that they may become independent.

**Position:** Case Manager in Training

**Website:** <http://tackforlife.com/contact-tack.html>

**Address:** 3041 KY Rt. 7, Wayland, KY 41666   
**Phone:** 606-447-2053

**The Refuge Clinic**

**Website:** [**http://www.refugeclinic.org/**](http://www.refugeclinic.org/)

**Address:** 2349 Richmond Rd, Suite 220, Lexington, KY 40502

**Phone:** 859.225.4325

Intern would serve as a Patient Advocate

**University of Kentucky-Good Samaritan Behavioral Health Unit**

The UK Good Samaritan Center for Behavioral Health provides inpatient psychiatric care for adolescents age 11 - 17 and adults. Our team of mental health professionals works with the patients, their families and referral sources to develop an integrated plan for treatment, discharge and aftercare. We offer admissions and services 24 hours a day, seven days a week.

**Address:** 310 S. Limestone, Lexington, KY 40508

**Phone:** 859-226-7000

**Contact:** Karen Carroll

Vocational Rehab

The Kentucky Office of Vocational Rehabilitation assists Kentuckians with disabilities to achieve suitable employment and independence.  The office employs approximately 140 rehabilitation counselors in over 50 offices covering all 120 counties in Kentucky.

**Website:** <http://ovr.ky.gov/>

**Address:** 333 Waller Ave. Suite 180, Lexington KY 40504

**Phone:** 859-246-2185

**International Education and Development**

**University of Kentucky International Center**

As an Education Abroad Peer Ambassador (EAPA) interns are responsible for giving guide sheets and information to students who are interested in going abroad. The intern does this through group talks as well as one-to-one conversations, making public speaking a major part of the position. Daily office tasks are also a component of this internship, such as taking care of office spaces and keeping up with social media.

**Website:** <http://www.uky.edu/international/home>

**Address:** 545 Rose St., Bradley Hall, Lexington, KY 40506

**Phone:** 859-323-1026

**Contact:** Susan Meredith

**Research**

**Research Placement – Substance Abuse (Project HEEL)**

This research position pertains to Health Education and is offered through the Extension Leadership research on substance abuse. This is a research grant opportunity with other research grants available, such as, Healthy Literacy in Kentucky LEAP, Childhood obesity, etc. The purpose of Project HEEL is to develop and pilot test a population-based intervention to increase the reach and efficacy of culturally sensitive smoking cessation strategies for low income smokers in Central and/or Eastern Kentucky.

**Address:** University of Kentucky, 107 Erikson Hall

**Phone:** 859-257-2358

**Contact:** Ellen J. Hahn, PhD, RN: Director.